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Ms. Heather Hansen 
Executive Director 
Washington Friends of Farms & Forests 
P. O. Box 7644 
Olympia, W A 98507 

Dear Ms. Hansen: 

UNITIiQ BTATI!B DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 
NnIOna' Qceanlo and AtlmGapherlc Admlnl~an 
NATIONAl... MARINE FISHERIES seFMCE. 
13115 East-West HighWay 
Silver Sr;JI"'ing. Maryland 20910 

THE OIRECTOR 

Thank you for your letter to Secretary Gary Locke regarding the potential impact on agricultural 
communities and businesses in the States of Washington, Oregon, and California from 
Endangered Species Act (ESA) consultations between the U.S. Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA) and NOAA's National Marine Fisheries Service (NMFS). 

Under section 7 of the ESA, NMFS is required to use the best scientific and commercially 
available data for its biological opinions. In the November 18, 2008, Biological Opinion on 
three organo-phosphates, NMFS used the available pesticide monitoring data associated with 
pesticide exposure for listed species, which included surface water monitoring data collected by 
the Washington Department of Agriculture and Washington Department of Ecology, as well as 
data from the U.S. Geological Survey's National Water-Quality Assessment Pro~ 
California's Department of Pesticide Regulation, peer-reviewed scientific literature, and 
unpublished government reports. Collectively, these data represented historical and recent levels 
of pesticides detected in the aquatic environment. 

NMFS continues to work with EPA to refine the consultation process and is working toward 
imprOVed interagency cooperation, ensuring listed species are adequately addressed in 
consultations, and ultimately streamlining the pesticide consultation process for both agencies. 
I appreciate your interest in this matter. 
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Sincerely, 

~~ ~W. Balsiger, Ph.D. 
Acting Assistant Administrator 

for Fisheries 

THE ASSISTANT ACMINISTRATOR 
FOR FISHERIES 




